
St. Joseph Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 
September 12, 2022 

 
The St. Joseph Pastoral Council met on Tuesday September 12, 2022, at 5:30 p.m., in the 
Religious Education building. 
 
Present were: Father Pedro Castillo, Deacon Gus Coelho, Erik Hernandez, Eugene Holub, Maria 
Santellano, Pat Jerman, Kenny Svrcek, Theresa Alvarez, and Jim Grammethauer. 
 
The meeting opened with prayer. The minutes were read and Maria Santellano made a motion 
and Jim Grammethauer seconded to pass the minutes. In Pat Elliott’s absence, Pat Jerman 
recorded the minutes for the meeting. 
 
Project Planning Committee 
 
The Project Planning committee will have a meeting September 19, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. An 
official chair and positions are still open. Flocknote needs a list of members. 
 
Fund Raisers 
 
The parish needs advertising and flyers from various parishes for suggestions. Group dinners 
are being suggested by each church group. 
 
Parish Website 
 
Eugene continues to update the parish website on various upcoming events. Some updates 
were: Mission Appeal, National Eucharistic Revival, 75th Diocese Anniversary, and Homebound 
Ministry. The Synod report and Marian Cenacle needs to be added to the website. 
 
Youth Ministry/Religious Education/Adult Education 
 
RCIA will begin October, 2, 2022, at 6:30 p.m. The Marian Cenacle is working on “Altar Girls” 
idea with the Ladies Society. IMPACT (Influencing Piers as a Catholic Teen) will have their first 
teen mass beginning October 1, 2022. Teen Mass will be held the first Saturday of the month at 
5:00 p.m. Meetings will follow the mass. 
 
This year’s RE first class was the most attended in recent history. Flocknote helped. Opening 
mass is Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Signup for “A Walk through Mass” by Dr. Edward Sri. Father Pedro will have sessions in both 
English and Spanish. 
 
 
 



Maintenance Update 
 
The following updates are needed: additional cameras, fans for the church, lawncare, and other 
items. There is an opportunity to bring the Spanish and English community together to work on 
maintenance if someone will facilitate and schedule work. 
 
KC Activities 
 
Knights of Columbus activities will be on the parish website. 
 
Flocknote 
 
RE is using it. All groups are setup. Need to finish populating the groups and then train. 
 
Emergency Management Team 
 
Do we have a team and when is the next meeting? 
 
Men’s Group 
 
Carlos Garza will pick a date to gather for the first meeting. He will contact Ron Thompson to 
find out more about the group in Lexington. Lexington will be hosting “That Man is You” on 
Wednesdays beginning this week. It will last twenty-six weeks. 
 
Other items 
 
Recognize new members and visitors to our parish. Theresa Alvarez will be stepping down from 
the council. 
 
Theresa Alvarez made a motion and Eugene seconded to end the meeting. Meeting ended with 
prayer. This month’s minutes notes provided by Pat Jerman. 
 
The next meeting will be Monday, October 24, 2022, at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Pat Elliott 
Recorder 
 
 
 
 
 


